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BSL welcomes the opportunity to submit feedback on the Aged Care Act Rules – Release 2a: Funding 

for the Support at Home program – as part of the Legislative Reform of Aged Care. 

The Brotherhood of St. Laurence and Aged Care 

The Brotherhood of St. Laurence (BSL) is a social justice organisation working alongside people 

experiencing disadvantage to address the fundamental causes of poverty in Australia. We believe no 

one should live in poverty. Our purpose is to advance a fair Australia through our leadership on policy 

reform, our partnerships with communities and the quality of our services. 

BSL welcomes the passage of the Aged Care Act into law, and the redressing of some of the critical 

issues raised by the Aged Care Royal Commission into Quality and Safety in Aged Care. We remain 

concerned, however, for the most vulnerable older people who may still have their aged care needs 

unmet. This is because older people experiencing disadvantage have specific and complex needs 

requiring assistance with navigation of services, support in connecting with service providers, and 

hands-on support to resolve crises and presenting issues. The foundation to working with these 

cohorts is the building of trusted relationships and prioritising access to much-needed services and 

supports.  

As a service provider working primarily with cohorts of older people experiencing multiple forms of 

disadvantage, we have the following feedback to provide on the proposed funding arrangements for 

the Support at Home program: 

Care management  

Level and nature of care 

Older people experiencing disadvantage often require case/care management to be able to access 

aged care services. We note the care management supplement eligibility criteria (Subdivision D, p12) 

includes First Nations people, care leavers, people experiencing homelessness, recipients of Veterans 

payments and recipients of a referral from the Care Finder program. However, BSL works with older 

people who are ineligible for, and not supported by, Care Finder providers through our Critical 

Interim Support program. We are concerned that these eligibility criteria will exclude the people who 

most need support. Without the care management supplement, providers may be unable to support 

the complex needs of some older people. 








